Town of Weymouth Massachusetts

Robert L. Hedlund Mayor

75 Middle Street Weymouth, MA 02189



Office: 781.340.5012 Fax: 781.335.8184

TTY: 781.331.5124

MEMORAN	NDUM 18 079	PAR CVS
accessorate of source operation processors and delimination and followed: Individual Section 1.04 (April 18 Se Joseph Sent) Technological Section 1.04 (April 18 Section 1.04 (April		,1-21 (0.000)
TO:	TOWN COUNCIL	64
FROM:	ROBERT L. HEDLUND, MAYOR	
RE:	FREE CASH FOR PROTECTIVE FIREFIGHTER EQUIPMENT	$i_{ij}j$
DATE:	April 12, 2018	(T)

I submit the following measure to Town Council for its consideration and action:

"That the Town of Weymouth transfer the sum of \$350,000.00 from Free Cash for the purpose of funding costs associated with personal protective equipment for Weymouth Firefighters."

This need is #28 on the FY2019-2023 Capital Improvement Plan.

This measure requires a legal notice and public hearing.

At the time of this submittal the balance in Free Cash is \$7,437,969.00.

Referral DiePH	Dia,
Comm. ReferralTC	
Comm. VoteTC	Vote Die
Comm. Vote Dte	

Chief of Department Keith Stark

Deputy Fire Chiefs
Richard F. Chase
Steven Murray
Thomas D. Murphy
Steven J. Tilley
Charles V. White

Weymouth Fire Department



636 Broad Street Weymouth, MA 02189 781-337-5151 FAX: 781-340-5024

www.weymouth.ma.us

Service, Pride, Commitment

April 11, 2018

TO: Ted Langill

FROM: Keith Stark

RE: Free Cash Measure

The Weymouth Fire Department is requesting funding for the capital purchase of one hundred (100) sets of turnout gear. NFPA 1851, Standard on Selection, Care, and Maintenance of Protective Ensembles for Structural Fire Fighting and Proximity Fire Fighting, mandates a retirement age of 10 years from the gear's manufacture date. This second set of turnout gear would go into a rotation to allow for the proper cleaning of contaminated gear in effort to combat the high incidents of firefighter cancer. The new turnout gear will meet all requirements of NFPA 1851 and will consist of turnout coat, pants, helmet, boots, hood, and gloves.

This funding request would be for \$350,000; this amount would include the purchase of one hundred (100) sets of turnout gear. The last capital purchase was funded in April of 2012. Thank you for your consideration.

Sincerely,

Chief Keith Stark

Weymouth Fire Department